
September 19, 2024,

Re: School Safety Reminders

Dear César Chávez Academy Families:

School Threats/Pranks
César Chávez Academy Schools (CCA) strongly encourages parents to talk to their
children about the seriousness of making and/or being part of school threats and pranks.
School violence has become an unfortunate reality across the country. When a school
threat is made, CCA Schools takes all reported threats very seriously, regardless of
whether it’s true or not. CCA Schools will conduct an immediate threat assessment and we
will notify law enforcement authorities. In most cases, a student who makes a threat or
prank does not realize the seriousness of their conduct and is apologetic. The student and
parents are surprised by the serious consequences that they may face as a result of their
actions. By saying that they were “just joking” does not mean that all is forgiven - There will
be serious consequences, up to and including expulsion from school. In addition, Michigan
law makes it a crime to make a threat, even if the person making the threat did not have the
intent or capability of actually carrying it out. César Chávez Academy Schools want parents
to talk to their child/children. Help us help them to understand that their words and actions
have serious consequences. Please take time to read the attached letter from Wayne
County Prosecutor Kim Worthy.

César Chávez Academy Schools I School Building Security Upgrades
Our schools continue making security upgrades at all of our four (4) campus locations. New
doors; New fencing and gates; New and improved indoor and outdoor lighting; Inside and
outside cameras; Signage; Staff presence before, during, and after school; Weapon
detection systems; Security gates; Radio communication systems; Parent communications;
Building-to-building communications so that all CCA campuses are aware of what is
happening; All guests/visitors can only enter the building by being buzzed in by the main
office. These are some of the major improvements to security systems that have been
made. CCA Schools will continue monitoring our security systems and we will continue
making improvements as needed. We also welcome parent ideas and suggestions.

In closing, thank you to all CCA School families for always working with us to make César
Chávez Academy Schools one of the best school districts in Michigan. If you have
additional questions or would like to learn more about our security efforts, please feel free
to contact the César Chávez Academy school building leader.
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